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Mayor and Council 
City of Victoria 
 
October 24, 2017 
 
Dear Mayor and Council, 
 
RE: Support for Parking Variance at 1105 Caledonia Avenue 
 
The North Park Neighbourhood Association Land Use Committee (LUC) supports the 
development variance permit application from Fernwood Coffee and Parsonage Café 
for 1105 Caledonia. 
 
An NPNA Board member attended the community meeting hosted by Fernwood Coffee 
on Sunday, October 22. We understand that a parking variance is required for the 
business to re-locate to 1105 Caledonia.  
 
Fernwood Coffee is a longtime local business and has contributed significantly to the 
vitality of North Park Village, both in terms of its services and local employment. The 
business has earned its place in our Fernwood/North Park neighbourhood as an ethical 
employer and for providing a favourite meeting place for local residents.  
 
We feel that Fernwood Coffee has addressed the parking shortage by providing 
adequate TDM solutions and through a reciprocal parking agreement with an adjacent 
business.  
 
We ask that staff and Council support this variance application and help this much-loved 
local business re-locate and continue to be an important part of our community. 
 
Yours truly, 
Pam Hartling 
Chair, NPNA LUC 
 






